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PHLEBOTOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Date: October 22, 2014
Time: 5:00—7:00 p.m.
Location: CCW 124
Members Present: Lisa Gonzalez, Committee Chair, Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Robin Conomos, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Roger Lauderbaugh
Members Absent: Lisa Parkman, The Vancouver Clinic; Alicia Quigley, Adventist Medical Center; Svetlana Senchuk, Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Heather Harris, Legacy Salmon Creek; David Potwin, The Vancouver Clinic; Eva Kettenring, Adventist Medical Center
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Amy Castellanos, Lead Phlebotomy Instructor; Lori Anderson, Instructor/Providence Medical Center; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Shelley Ostermiller, Advising Divisional Mgr.; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees 
Committee chair Lisa Gonzales called the meeting to order at 5:13 p.m. and introductions were made. 

The minutes from the April 17, 2014 meeting will be sent via email vote for approval as we did not have a quorum tonight. As of this writing, the April 17, 2014 minutes were approved by the committee via an electronic vote. 
Office of Instruction Update
Dean Bowers went through Perkins and Worker Retraining Awards and also the Credit for Prior Learning program. Andreana led the members through the new Clark College website and the advisory websites. The committee spoke about membership and Amy suggested a new member in Joanne Wright from PeaceHealth. 
Director Report
Director of Allied Health Debbie Ortiz reported that there are 23 students in the current cohort.  Amy Castellanos is the new instructor. The pipeline for the next cohort is not too strong yet but it’s still early. Debbie brought up the Phlebotomy program website and showed outcomes, new pictures, and the mission statement, which has been changed to Purpose Statement. Debbie said there is a new online orientation for the Allied Health programs. For Phlebotomy, once students are accepted into the program, the program coordinator Sarah Thorsen will help students get enrolled in Canvas, Clark’s learning management system. Students will be able to download and fill out forms ahead of time and also find out what all the requirements are. Debbie said Sarah did a great job with this. 
Next, Shelley Ostermiller showed a link to the cost sheet. Shelley then explained the acceptance/ numbering process for admission into the program. Currently there are 50 – 10s. This means 50 people have applied but something is outstanding. Many of the 10s will become 20s and be ready to start the program. There are also 9 – 20s. At this time there are also 5 new files that have not yet been evaluated. Debbie added that she has places for 22 and the capacity is 30. 
Blake said if we don’t have the clinical sites to take students, we can’t add to the cohort. He added that our committee members are key in helping us find sites. We will need to have a Clinical Affiliation Agreement from any new sites and we should start this as soon as possible so that we have the clinic ready to take students. 
Job market overview: OSHU is always hiring as they have turnover often. Lisa said she had one opening at Providence and filled it with a Clark student. She said she has one more on-call position open. Lisa said Providence has lost employees to Kaiser as they pay better than most. Lori Anderson said there are 2 on-call positions at Providence and they also hired one Clark student. They’ll be hiring six more this year. Robin Conomos said The Vancouver Clinic has openings. Roger Lauderbaugh and Robin have hired Clark students. PeaceHealth Southwest Medical Center have 24-hour positions but students don’t want to work some of the hours. Roger added that it looks like students aren’t grasping part of the process.
Work Plan
Debra reported that currently there is a co-requisite which is Interpersonal Communication, CMST&210. She would like to give students a choice of that or CMST230, Small Group Communication. She asked how the committee feels about giving students a choice of the communication courses before they go to their clinical site. The committee asked about models at other colleges/programs. Shelley Ostermiller said most programs require a communications course for transfer degrees. They fill quickly and some students have difficulty getting in to the one course so giving them a choice of two may help them fill this requirement. As we did not have a quorum at this meeting, an electronic vote on this will take place. As of this writing, an electronic vote to add CMST&130, Small Group Communication as an optional co-requisite was sent on October 24, 2014 and was approved by the committee via email votes. 

Clinical evaluation form. Lori Anderson reported on this. She said the feedback shows that the students are solid. There were 14 students in internships and out of these seven are currently employed. She led the committee through the student evaluation forms and asked the committee for feedback. Lori said an electronic version is in the works. Shelley said she would help with this. 
Equipment review. Debbie said they’ve ordered a lot of equipment recently. If there’s an item on the wish or needs list and get this approved by the committee then when funds become available we are ready to order. Lori and Amy Castellanos will put in requisitions for some of the smaller items and work with Sarah Thorsen for ordering. With the Ebola situation, everyone is re-looking at how specimens are treated overall.  Need to order Powered Air Purifying Respirators (PAPRs). They run $150-$1200 each. 

Establish healthcare team scenarios. Amy said there was a request by the Nursing Department to bring some phlebotomy students for a CODE scenario. Amy said she will reach out again. 

Program review with Clinical Preceptors. No meeting with preceptors but keep on work plan and update in spring 2015.

Student pathways. Debbie reported that right now the program is a Certificate of Proficiency or a Certificate of Achievement if the student is going on to the Nursing Assistant program. She said there are limitations with Financial Aid. What she would like to do is have a pathway for these to lead to an associate’s degree. This will ensure that these certificates will be covered by financial aid. She said that Pharmacy Tech has a leadership track with an associate degree for if they would like to be a supervisor. Today, she would like to know if they can put together a subcommittee to take a look at how to proceed with this. Basically Debbie would like a work group to talk about the possibilities. Lori said that phlebotomy management positions don’t come up very often. Lisa thought business courses might be important in this realm. Debbie said this will be a bigger conversation so we can begin looking at what skill sets are needed and have a discussion about that. This can be via email and at the next meeting.  
Vision 2020. Blake said Clark has purchased acreage in Ridgefield at Exit 13. This will be a new Clark College site. He said there is room for more than one building. He is 90% certain that all healthcare programming will be moving to that facility. Planning begins next fall.
Old Business

Debbie said she has brochures and handed them out. She said they still want to do a video to put on the website. What’s the group think? Should this go on the website? Marketing & Communications can help with this. Lori Anderson said she will send out a video about being a phlebotomist that she saw recently. Debbie said the brochures are at the welcome center, Veteran’s Center, and Advising. Lori asked about having them at career fairs as well.
A discussion took place about recruiting new committee members. Would like to have someone from Kaiser and the VA Hospital.

New Business

Review of committee bylaws. Table to next meeting. 

Lisa summarized the meeting and reviewed the action items:

· Lisa, Amy, and Lori will reach out to possible new committee members.
· Lisa will draft a letter about the communications co-requisite vote and send it to Shelley and Debbie for review and then forward to Andreana to send out to the committee. Needs to be complete by 11-5-14.

· Amy and Lori to do request for PAPRs and forward Sarah Thorsen.

· Lori and Amy will speak with clinical preceptors.

· Clinical forms-Lori, Debbie, and Shelley to work on PDFs of the clinical student evaluations. 

Next Meeting Date:

Tuesday, March 3, 2015 at CCW.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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